
Good Morning Representatives,  
  
I am writing each of you in OPPOSITION to HB 3063:  
 
As a school district employee the real safety factor is the behavior of the children that have been effected 
by these vaccines. I see children daily hitting, hurting the other children and faculty. These are caused by 
these vaccines. These children have a right to their education why shouldnt mine. Nothing is done to 
prevent this 
 
As an constituent I am reaching out to oppose this bill. I believe as a parent of three children I believe I 
have the right to decide what does and does not go into my child's body. My children do have 
vaccinations but I do not believe that all vaccines are necessary and definitely DO NOT believe that they 
should be administered at the rate of the CDC schedule.  
 
I am extremely disappointed at some of the remarks given during last evenings session at the Capital by 
some of you as Representatives in favor of this bill. Why should you have the right to make that decision 
for so many people. My children have the right to their education.  
 
The measles outbreak was not an out outbreak. The strands stated came from out of the country which 
leads to the fact that this was an international travel issue. This leads me to a concern of more systems 
put into place for travels traveling to OUR country with diseases. The facts have stated that there were 
ZERO cases recorded as true in our area.  
 
As a father of 3 children your bill would require my children to have a few immunizations that are either 
not needed and could be extremely harmful.  
 
One being the HPV vaccine: Why should my children NOT have the decision to decide to put such a 
harmful vaccine into their body. I know of people that have had serious neurological problems since 
getting the vaccine. I REFUSE to make my children get this vaccine.  
 
Another being the HEP B vaccine: I personally have received the HEP B vaccine:My wife worked in the 
healthcare field and decided to get the vaccine. However, there is absolutely NO risk to a child getting this 
vaccine as their risk of being effected by HEP B is near to none. It is trasmitted through blood. Why 
should a baby have to have this series started as soon as they are born.  
 
I also Chicken Pox: The chicken pox are not life threatening. 
 
MMR: I have a nephew who has severally been effected by this vaccine. 
 
 
It should be my RIGHT as a parent to be able to decided which vaccines are appropriate for MY child as 
well at what schedule NOT the governements. This is a huge violation in human rights. Our children have 
the right to their education. I pay so much in taxes for my children to be able to go to school. But aside 
from that I DO NOT think that this was at all ethical passing this as a fast track bill hoping that the 
community and the people YOU REPRESENT to barely have time to speak out about it. There was one 
mother that used her testimony saying her child has leukemia and is fully vaccinated. If her child is fully 
vaccinated and vaccines truly work then why would her child not be safe from the other children at 
school.  
 
PLEASE OPPOSE THIS BILL. 

 


